REYNOLDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING of the Council held in the Minor Hall on Tuesday 14th January 2014 at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllrs. Adrian Hughes (in Chair), Enid Jones, Susan Bevan, Paul Lloyd-Davies, Judith Rock, Unitary Authority Councillor Richard Lewis and the Clerk, Mr. Howard Evans. 
APOLOGIES:
Cllrs. Chris Spacie and Peter Bowen-Simpkins.
1.
TO RECEIVE DISCLOSURES OF PERSONAL INTEREST FROM MEMBERS
There were no disclosures of personal interest from members. 
2.

THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING were circulated, approved and 
signed by the Chairman.
3. MATTERS ARISING

The Clerk reported that if additional implements were purchased for the tractor mower there would be no increase in the insurance premium. 
Cllr. Rock reported that a dog waste bin had been put up in the village; according to Councillors there had been a mixed response from residents to the bin.  The Council agreed to monitor the situation and review the issue at the next meeting with respect to the possibility of requesting the installation of additional dog waste bins in the village.  The Clerk was asked to write to the City and County of Swansea to request that the existing bin is moved from its current position to one opposite the Post Office.

4. REVIEW OF COUNCIL DOCUMENTATION/POLICIES
Cllr. Rock handed the Complaints Procedure document to the Clerk – other policies under review to be returned to the Clerk at the next meeting.
5. VILLAGE ENHANCEMENT SCHEME

With the ownership of the pond on Robin’s Lane having been confirmed it was 
proposed by Cllr. Hughes and seconded by Cllr. Bevan that Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins 
should be asked to contact Helen Grey in order that the required works on the 
pond be carried out.  The proposal was agreed unanimously.  
6. PRECEPT 2014/2015

It was proposed by Cllr. Bevan and seconded by Cllr. Jones that the Precept 
should be set at £11,000 for the financial year 2014/2015 to allow for the 
budgeted expenditure as discussed by Councillors.  The proposal was agreed 
unanimously.

7. BUS SERVICE IN REYNOLDSTON

Cllr. Lewis stated that an improvement in the bus service to Reynoldston would 
be unlikely as the City and County of Swansea are already subsidising the service.

8. INSTALLATION OF AUTOMATED EXTERNAL DEFIBRILLATORS (AEDs)

Correspondence was read out to Councillors from Mr. Hugh Jones (Cllr. Jones 
declared an interest as the wife of the correspondent) in which he requested that 
the Community Council discuss the advisability of having a number of AEDs 
placed at key points within the village.  The Chairman felt that it would be good 
to have AEDs at key locations within the village which could be accessed if an 
emergency arose and could be used, if required, before the arrival of the 
emergency services.  The approximate sponsored cost of the associated equipment 
and installation would be approximately £2,000, with minimal running costs and 
the equipment requiring replacement after approximately 7 years.  The Fire 
Service would provide training for free.  It was suggested that an AED could be 
located at the Village Hall, with another at the King Arthur.

It was proposed by Cllr. Lloyd-Davies and seconded by Cllr. Rock that the 
Community Council fund the purchase and installation of an AED to be located at 
the Village Hall – subject to the agreement of Reynoldston Village Hall 
Association.  Councillors unanimously agreed the proposal.  The Chairman to 
make the necessary arrangements and also liaise with the King Arthur about the 
possibility of having an AED located on the premises.   
9. VILLAGE GREENS
There was little to report due to the time of year.  Cllr. Jones thanked the individuals who were responsible for erecting the Christmas tree on the Lower Green.

10. REPORT FROM ONE VOICE WALES

Cllr. Lloyd-Davies reported there had not been a meeting of the One Voice Wales 
Area Committee since the last meeting of the Community Council.
11. VILLAGE MAGAZINE
It was agreed that the following be included in the next edition of the Village Magazine:
· Problems with drainage and potholes on Castle Ditty Lane and potholes on Fairy Lane, Burry
· Request to move dog waste bin to the parking area by the Post Office

· Proposal to install an Automated External Defibrillator at the Village Hall

· Notification that the Atlantic Array Wind Turbine Project is not to proceed

· Setting of the Precept for the financial year 2014/2015

· Proposal to spend the £500 awarded to Reynoldston by The Gower Society for winning the Best Kept Village competition on a stone Reynoldston sign.

12. HIGHWAYS

The Clerk was instructed to write to the Highways department about potholes on Fairy Lane and Castle Ditty Lane.
Cllr. Lewis was requested to contact the City and County of Swansea officers to arrange a meeting to survey the highways in Reynoldston – which the Community Council had first requested in May 2013.  Cllr. Lewis left the meeting at 8.55pm.

13. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
19, APPLEGROVE – no objections.
LAND ADJACENT TO GORS GREEN – no objections.
The Clerk was asked to write to the Planning Department to inform them that residents of Fairy Lodge had not been consulted about the planning application for Coghlan’s Forge.
14. CORRESPONDENCE
· City and County of Swansea – Community Council Precepts 2014/2015
· City and County of Swansea – Highway matters (reply to correspondence)

· RWE – Atlantic Array Project Update

· One Voice Wales – documentation for a meeting on the 23rd January 2014

· The Gower Society – funding and support for projects

· One Voice Wales – Buckingham Palace Garden Parties  (Cllr. Hughes)

· Reynoldston Village Hall Association – thanks for grant

· Hugh Jones – Installation of Automated External Defibrillators

· John Bastiani – the deterioration of Castle Ditty Lane.

15. BILLS FOR PAYMENT
RVHA – grant for Village Hall




£850.00

St. George’s Church – grant for Christmas Celebration

£  80.00

North Road Service Station – fuel for tractor mower


£  73.58

RVHA – hall rental for tonight’s meeting



£  10.00
Clerk’s Remuneration (Net)





£270.00

Clerk’s Disbursements (11/09/13 – 14/01/14)


£  87.92

Post Office Limited – Income Tax




£180.00

Clerks’ Manual 2013 update and postage



£  35.50

Powercut – grease and oil for strimmer/brushcutter


£  17.02





All agreed.
16. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 11th March 2014. 

17. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
It was proposed by Cllr. Hughes and seconded by Cllr. Lloyd-Davies that the £500 awarded to Reynoldston by The Gower Society for winning the Best Kept Village competition should be spent on a stone Reynoldston sign positioned on the entrance to Reynoldston from Cefn Bryn.  Councillors unanimously agreed the proposal.  The Chairman to provide a sketch of the proposed sign at the next meeting of the Community Council.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.24 p.m. 

